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Hello, ESA Angels,
 
I had looked forward to the State Board meeting. I cancelled because I felt that our health was more important.
The State Convention has been postponed until June 26, 27 and 28, same location.
We are all in a holding pattern due to this pandemic, and I hope you are all finding something to occupy your time
to alleviate the "cabin fever syndrome" .
 
The only event I have been able to attend was Epsilon Epsilon Tea, I had sent out numerous cards until all of this
came up. Will not send out any until the all clear is given  and it safe to do so.
 
I have the best neighbors, they do all my shopping for me, makes sure everything is sanitized before I bring it in
to the house. Will never be able to repay them.
 
Keep in touch with your sisters, be safe and keep healthy.  Looking forward to all the hugs we will receive at
State Convention in June.
 
Hugs and love to all,
 
Loydette 



Hello ESA Sister's,  

 

WoW' What a different way we are all living life theses days, working from home, 

 wearing protective mask to shop, home schooling our children, etc. . . 

Missing FAMILY & Friends (ESA Sisters) 

 

 

 

As a reminder: 

Please send all articles to me at:  dixie@dixiedaly.com 

In the subject line put

 Golden Lamp News June
Also, list what category you'd like your article under:

Chapter News

Officer News 

Council News

Colorado State Council

Officer Report 

Diaster

Other

 

Please add your NAME - CHAPTER# & EMAIL ADDRESS  in case

 I have questions on your article. 

If you do not get a response from me, please send again.

 

Could you please send all articles in a . . . 

Word Doc and Pictures in Jpeg 

Please go to esacolorado.org to see our latest Golden Lamp newsletter

 and for those who have asked to have it mailed, I'll be sending it out to you.

 If  you would like a past enewsletter or have not received one

 please email me or call me at 970-988-2156 and I'll send it out to you.

 

 

Thank You With Love, Dixie Daly 
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A  Message From 
The Golden Lamp Editor 

Happy Blessed Easter
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Subscription to 
Golden Lamp



Vice President Membership Report
 

Hi Everyone,
Here is my report that I would have presented at Spring Board.
 
Looking at the February membership report:  
Conniee Balsley -Alpha Gamma (new member)
·3 members demitted
I hope is all going well.
I’m sure we have found many ways to keep busy.
I look forward to seeing everyone in June.
 
Pam McGee
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"Parliametarian" 

 

 

Just a reminder purposed bylaw and standing rules

changes can be found on the Colorado ESA website

under  officers/chairman page 

 Parliamentarian 



Dear Colorado ESA family, 

 

Spring Board 2020 was canceled due to COVID 19, however to maintain our  State History,

all Officers & Chairpersons reports will be copied from Golden Lamp, 

printed and added to our State Recording Secretary book with a note updating why 

meeting was canceled.

 

For 2020 Convention - Officers and Chairpersons, please have TWO copies of your reports

per guidelines (one for our President and one for Recording Secretary) for clarity of

minutes taking and future committee review, 

 

Thank you. 

 

Please follow health guidelines, you’re all in my prayers for health too & am looking

forward to seeing you all at Convention.

 

LOVE in ESA,

Susie Morris,

ESA Colorado Recording Secretary 2019/2020

Sigma Rho #5014

smilesatyou@gmail.com
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Balance     08/09/2019               $6317.82
                                                                                       
Income                                           By-Law/St.Rule                                         Actual                     
                                                                                                                                                         
Chapter Dues                               BL ART9 SEC 1                                        $650.00                   
26Chapters @ $25
Member Dues                              BL ART 9 SEC 1                                       $2820.00              
235 Members @ $12
Council Dues                                BL ART 9 SEC 1                                       $120.00                   
5 Councils + Lamplighters @ $20
Chapter fine                                                                                                     $19.00
1 chapter @19
Misc. Deposits                                                                                                 $291.12                   
Pin Fines, Reimbursements  
Total Deposits                                                                                                 $3900.12               
Total Income                                                                                                 $10,217.94
 
 
 
Disbursements       
Check #    Date      Transaction                                  Reason                      Amount
1169         09/17    Denver Epsilon Council       2020 Convention Fund        $34.00   
1170         09/17    Beta Zeta                             2021 Convention Fund        $34.00
1171         09/17    RMRC                                 Colo.State Dues                   $25.00  
1172         09/17    International Council           Colo. Int’l Dues                     $45.00
1173         09/22    Rita Martin                          Secretary of State                 $10.00
1174         09/27    Loydette Knight                   Yearbook                              $215.91
1175         09/27    Loydette Knight                   IC Convention                       $684.55
1176         12/17    ESA Headquarters              Leadership Convention         $625.00
1177         03/24    Chloe McClintoc                  Officers Fund                        $25.00
 
Total Expenses                                                                                              $1698.46
Ending Balance as of 03/24/2020                                                                 $8519.47
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Officer's Reports 

                                    2020-2021 Candidate Bios
                        President Elect Report - Vickie Chavers-Bruso
 
For office of State President
Vickie Chavers-Bruso, Epsilon Epsilon 1896
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Vickie joined ESA in 1991. She is currently President-Elect for Colorado. She is her chapter president. 
She is a Games Manager and Co-Chair for St. Jude Dream Homes. 
She has held all offices in her chapter. She is a member of Denver Epsilon Council. She has held President,
Vice President, Treasurer (4), Corresponding Secretary (2) and Parliamentarian for Denver Epsilon council.
On the state council she has been Vice President, Treasurer Parliamentarian and all appointed offices except
Foundation. She has been woman of the year in her chapter (3) and in Denver Epsilon Council (2). 
She has her 4thDegree of Pallas Athene and First Pearl. She is a member of Foundation. 
She has attended 28 state conventions, 2 international conventions and leadership once.
 
For the office of President-Elect
Pam McGee, Gamma Chi 3668
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pam joined ESA in 1991. She is currently Vice President for Colorado. She has held the following offices in her chapter:
Parliamentarian, Corresponding Secretary, Treasurer-elect, Treasurer, Recording Secretary, Vice President (3),
President (3).  She is a member of Northern Colorado Council. 
She has held Recording Secretary (3), Chaplin, Vice President and President for the council. For state council she has
held Treasurer,  Recording Secretary and Parliamentarian.She has been woman of the year for her chapter and
Northern Colorado council. She has her 4th Degree of Pallas Athene. She is a Foundation member. 
She has attendee 19 state conventions and 1 international convention.
 
For Vice President
Chloe McClantoc, Chi Kappa 5129
 
 
 
 
 
Chloe joined
 
ESA in 2009. She is currently Parliamentarian for Colorado. She has held the following offices in her chapter; President,
Vice President, Recording Secretary, Publicity, and Corresponding Secretary. She is a member of Denver Epsilon
council. She has been Treasurer, Corresponding Secretary, Ways & means, Woman of the Year and founders Day for
Denver Epsilon Council. For state council she has held Treasurer, Publicity, Educational, St. Jude and Philanthropic. 
She has been Woman of the Year for her chapter and Denver epsilon council. She has her 4th Degree of Pallas Athene
and First Pearl. 
She is a member of Foundation. She has attended 23 state conventions and 5 international conventions.
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For Corresponding Secretary
Kathy Garrison, Epsilon Epsilon 1896
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Kathy joined ESA in 1992. She is currently Senior Past President for Colorado and convention
co-chair. She has held all offices in her chapter. She is a member of Denver Epsilon Council and is currently
Recording Secretary. She has been; President (2) Vice President (2), Parliamentarian (2), Philanthropic
chairman, Historian, Yearbook, Founders Day Chairman (2), Recording Secretary and Corresponding
Secretary (3). For Colorado council she has been; Past State President, President, President-Elect, Vice
President, ESA Foundation, Educational/Workshop director, Chaplain, Recording Secretary and
Parliamentarian. She has received awards for educationals and Distinguished Athenian. She has been Woman
of the Year for her chapter (3), Denver Epsilon Council (2) State (1).She has her 5th Degree of Pallas Athene
and First Pearl. She is a life active member. She is a member of foundation. She has attended 20 state
conventions, 4 regional conventions, and 5 international conventions.
 
For Parliamentarian
Karen Addison, Zeta Nu 5608
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karen Addison joined ESA in 2013. She is currently Treasurer for Colorado. She has been chapter President,
Secretary and Educational Chair. She has been Philanthropic, Recording Secretary for the Colorado Council.
She has her 3rd Degree of Pallas Athene. She has attended 10 state conventions and 1 international convention.
 
Treasurer We will have a nomination from the floor.
 
Recording Secretary We will have a nomination from the floor.
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                                                        Colorado Web Team
 

 

Virtual greetings from your Colorado ESA Web Team!

 

We miss seeing all our sisters and although we are saddened Spring Board has been

cancelled and State Convention has been rescheduled, we want our sisters to be healthy and safe.

 

Thanks to Chaplain Phyllis for reaching out and keeping us connected and boosting our morale.

 She is truly an “Angel Among Us”.

 

It is so great to hear how our members are meeting the challenges of this unprecedented time.

 

This is an opportunity for us to think out of our everyday boxes. 

Many are as they turn to online communications, meetings & classes. 

YouTube has a TON of “how-tos” for everything for you can dream of.  

 

Perhaps this is a glimpse into the future way of doing things?  

Consider joining Charlotte Carloni on her 9:00 am Monday Chats – look for emails from her.

 

Our Colorado ESA web, esacolorado.org, will be updated as needed to reflect the changes in our state.

 

Please note that minutes from meetings, chapters in good standing, proposed bylaw changes, candidates for

office are now found on the Officers/Chairmen page.

 

Great pictures can be viewed on the Projects Page for St. Jude’s, Hope for Heroes and

Easterseals.  Please share your events pictures for this page - they are most welcome! 

 

Can’t find what you need?  Visit the Site Info Map found on upper left menu of the home page.

Your web team is always available to gladly assist. 

We invite you to share your comments, ideas and suggestions.

 

Again, stay well and safe.  We hope to see you soon.

 

The Colorado ESA Web Team,

Bonnie, Kathy & Candie
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Colorado State Council



 
EASTER SEAL REPORT 
 
I met up with Ross Howell and Sharon Brown from Easter Seals in early March.
They are so excited about our partnership with them.  They are so appreciative
Of ESA in the way that they help fill their “Need List” each year at our State Convention.
 
Part of our giving is that we are able to help them with their many activities that they
have on a monthly basis. Sharon has only been with Easter Seals a short time and was
excited about some of things that we can do to help them with the  flyers.We can help
participate in some of their activities as greeters or passing out flyer & etc.
 
Sharon is going to send us their monthly activities so that we can let you all know
what is happening. Many times they only need one  or two helpers.
We ended this get together by saying that they will have a get together each year with the
new Chairman and get to know who we all are and begin each year with the activities that
are going on And get this information out to all of you.
 
Shirley Conway
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Colorado State Council



Greetings from these crazy times,

 

As you know our convention has been postponed until June 26th,

27th and 28th. This affects us all. 

 

As a group I know we are strong and flexible. 

I have seen this so many times over our years together. 

What a wonderful group of people. 

 

Please continue to take care of yourself.

I am sending a hug and love to you.

 

Vickie Chavers-Bruso
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Colorado State Council
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IC Council

Congrats/Best Wishes to our Colorado Sister 

Mary Humphrey 

Who is running for IC Recording Secretary



Scrapbook Chairman Report
 

As 2019-2020 Scrapbook Chairman, I have been working on a digital

scrapbook.  I am limited by the pictures I have received.  

Thanks to Dixie for the wonderful pictures of IC Convention. 

 

I have pictures of the 2019 State Convention and Fall Board.

 I really would like to have pictures of Regional Round-Up, Area Councils and

Chapters. 

 Please do not assume that some one in your chapter has sent me a picture

because I know they did not since I have a picture from only one chapter!  

 

Surely someone took a picture from a Christmas Party or chapter activity. 

Please text or email me a picture or two to add to the memories of Loydette’s

year as state president.

 

Thank you,

Cleo Cinea

3033-619-7229

craftycleo@comcast.net
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Book News
I am finally reading again. So I have 3 books to suggest.
 
Miss Julia Speaks her Mind: Ann B. Ross –
This is the first book in a series and it was funny and an easy read.
I hope to read the 2nd book soon.
    
Mrs. Lincoln’s Dressmaker:  Jennifer Chiaverini – This author has also
written The Quilter’s Apprentice and stories.
·       
War Brides: Helen Bryan – I am reading this now and it take place during World War
II. She has also written Martha
 
Washington, First Lady of Liberty.
This is certainly a time for all of us to read or listen to audio books. 
 
See you soon. Pam McGee
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Council News

NCC Founders Day event on
May 1st has been Canceled



Sigma Rho  #5014 Loveland

With LOVE from LOVEland

 

We're gearing up for our New officers and sharing inspiration to all, we love when

we have our members wanting to serve and make our chapter so inviting and

loving. 

 

Our Mother's Day Tea,will be postponed to another date, we'll annouce that after

we get through the storm Covid-19.

 

We're looking at doing another great fundrasing event called

'Shopping For Compassion' this this fall, stay tune and hope you can join us.

 

We are excited to be in the Spring 2020Journey Magazine! 

For ESA Time Capsule: Five Years of Memories. Which means we all put a

memory in our time capsule and will open it in 5 years :) and it will bring back a

memory that was important to us. How Fun!

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sending Love  to all of our ESA Sisters, Dixie Daly 

Stay Home and Healthy!

Hope to you all soon :)

 

Chapter News
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Chapter News
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Gamma Chi News
 
I am sitting in my house looking out the window hoping to take a walk but changing my
mind as the wind is blowing way to hard. I guess I have cleaned out a closet.
 
Well, February was a fairly normal month as we helped at the
Community Kitchen and got ready for our annual Bunco fundraiser.
 
 
Later in February we held our annual movie night. We enjoyed watching “The Book Club.”
On March 7th we had a beautiful day and our bunco fundraiser was very successful.
Luckily, we had it a week before all the craziness started to take over our lives. 
 
That’s about all the news at this time. 
 
Take care. Pam McGee



Chapter News
Theta Eta #2830 Publicity Report – April 1, 2020

 
We are happy to see Spring arrive, after the snowy February we experienced.
At our February meeting we hosted Sue Ricker who presented an educational on the
subject of Human Trafficking in general and the Restore Innocence Project in particular.
We then presented her with the blankets our chapter had made to be included in the bags
given to the rescued victims of trafficking.
 
Our big event in February was our Spaghetti Dinner on February 23rd, which was held at
Green Mountain Presbyterian Church in Lakewood. We sold 110 tickets and enjoyed a good
turnout. This was our major fundraiser of the year, and it was a successful one.
March was a busy month for Theta Eta! Cary Johnson from the District Attorney’s office of
the First Judicial District, presented an educational on “Elder Fraud” at our March 3rd
meeting. On March 20th, several members will volunteer at the Action Center’s
“Beautiful Junk Sale at the Jefferson County Fairgrounds. On March 19th, we will spend the
afternoon at the Garage at Highlands Methodist Church where we will work on sewing
blankets and cutting and sorting coupons for our military troops.
 
A nominating committee was formed and will meet before the next meeting to present a
slate of officers for 2021. The Action Center Shelter is opening again with a new
name, the Launch Pad, for homeless Red Rocks Community College students. 
We will provide twenty-four hours of food for the Launch Pad once a quarter. 
Nut sales are ongoing to raise funds. Our philanthropic money was spent donating to
the following causes: St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital, Disaster Fund, two Scholarship
programs and the Owl’s Roost Environmental Camp.
 
Happy Spring and Happy Easter to all!!
Marge West & Carolyn Rush
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With Founders' Day coming up I wanted to share this picture with Colorado sisters in

hopes someone might recognize one or more of these ladies or the chapter involved.

  

It is a mystery which started with Beta Zeta member, Mary, browsing through an

antique shop in Florence, CO, home of our ESA chapter, Omega Chi. 

 

She pounced on the picture with the familiar ESA banner!  I asked several of the

members of that chapter of "a certain age" and they did not know any of the ladies.

Even if the gals are never identified, it is fun to see the way ESA celebrated in the

past.  I am marking my 50th year in Beta Zeta chapter and remember when we

"dressed up" for Founders' Day in long dresses and high heels! 

 

 And conventions were occasions for "hats and gloves"! 

 We may be more casual now, but the love, the service to each other and to our

communities and the generosity has grown greater every year!

 

Hope every chapter and every member have a wonderful Founders' Day.

 

Carol Dunn Publicity Chair
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Beta Zeta Chapter

Carol Dunn Publicity Chair



                                                ST JUDE DREAM HOME CAMPAIGNS

Tickets went on sale March 20 for the
Colorado Springs Dream Home Campaign. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This means an early morning at the tv station with a Sellathon; however, with the current
world events, the Sellathon was cancelled. Kudos to our Colorado Springs sisters as they
are busy processing tickets reserved on-line and those received thru the mail; they’ve
processed 1,900 tickets the first week.
 
Our ALSAC staff held a telecon with the Co-Chairs from both dream home campaigns to
discuss the what “if’s” for the campaign and hosting open houses. 
 It’s always exciting to hear the visitors discuss who will get which bedroom, how they’ll
decorate the house, and comment on the awesome staging by Furniture Row. 
 
We won’t hear those conversations this year. ALSAC provided the following which affects
all Dream Home Open Houses at this time: 
Out of an abundance of caution, the Colorado Springs St. Jude Dream
Home Giveaway Open Houses have been postponed until further notice for your
personal safety and well-being.
 
To assist with ticket sales, your help is needed to spread the word that ESA is currently
selling tickets for the St. Jude Dream Home in Banning Lewis Ranch at 7034 Fauna Glen
Drive, Colorado Springs. The drawing will still take place June 12 as scheduled.  
For those on Facebook, please like St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital – Rocky
Mountain Connection and share the posts for the dream home.
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St Jude Dream Home 



 
Ground breaking for the 10th Denver Dream Home was 
January 24; the largest ground breaking event to date.

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oakwood Home provided lunch under a tent with sunshine and no rain or snow.
The home is in Green Valley Ranch between Picadilly and E-470. 
This year the home is a ranch style!  
Tickets go on sale July 9 with the Giveaway September 3rd. 
The dates are a little earlier with this being an election year.
 
Thank you!
Denver and Colorado Springs Dream Home
Co-Chairs
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Monday ESA Coffee Chat with ESA’s Executive Director
 
Monday, March 30th, was the second Zoom meeting with our Executive Director, Charlotte Carloni, and ESA
members from across the country.  Charlotte passed along the information from the meeting and asked that
we share the updates with our chapter and state.
 
Special guest, Rich Peterson from ALSAC, shared a video with a message from Rick Shadyac to St. Jude’s
major partners and donors:  “St. Jude is doing everything possible to protect the vulnerable children in our
care.  Patients battling cancer and other diseases are extremely vulnerable to contagious viruses.  The
medical leaders are strictly limiting visits to St. Jude to essential personnel only. They have put in place
recommended safe guards including having many ALSAC and St. Jude staff members work from home
temporarily. Fund raising events have been postponed and we’ve educated the work force on the best
practices to avoid contracting or spreading COVID-19.  We are working to organize virtual events so you can
hear directly what’s happening at St. Jude during these unprecedented times.  As Danny Thomas often said,
Success has nothing to do with what you gain in life or accomplish for yourself; it’s what you do for others!
Thank you, thank you, from the bottom of my heart for all you do for the kids at St. Jude.”
 
Everyone was encouraged to register for the St. Jude Volunteer Management System – this is a great way to
learn about volunteer opportunities in your area and for ALSAC regions to be able to contact you, as an ESA
member and loyal St. Jude supporter, to help spread the mission of St. Jude.  Be sure to note that you are a
part of the ESA national team when registering and share this link with your chapter members so they can
register too:  www.stjude.org/volunteer  (just right click and click on Open Hyperlink)
 
Registration for the St. Jude Walk/Run is now open! Create your team and send the registration link to your
chapter members, friends, family and neighbors to have then sign up to walk with you. Remember, ESA has a
$75,000 fundraising goal, so please consider fundraising along with any volunteering you may do at your local
walk. When registering be sure to select ESA from the National Teams pulldown:
https://www.stjude.org/get-involved/fitness-fundraisers/5k-walk-run.html
 
Let’s get social! Join the Team ESA – St. Jude Walk/Run Facebook page. This interactive page is a place for
you to share how you’re raising money, ask questions, participate in challenges and cheer each other on!
Share this link with other members in your state as well:
https://www.facebook.com/groups/TeamESASt.JudeWalkRun/
 
Rich shared that Open Houses for the Dream Homes have been cancelled.  All campaigns are still selling
tickets.  ALSAC Regional Events thru May 10 have been cancelled; some might be pushed back.
 
If you are interested in joining the Monday Coffee Chat with Charlotte.  
Join the Zoom Meeting from 9:00am to 9:30am by clicking on https://zoom.us/j/354665216.
You can also call in (346) 248- 7799; the meeting ID is 354 665 216.
Mary Humphrey
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